
From: Nicole Elko <exdir@scbeaches.org>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Mottel, HaleyHaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov
Date: 6/16/2016 5:56:19 PM

Subject: Invitation to Speak: Oct 6
Attachments: 2016ConfInvite-GovHaley.pdf

Governor Haley,
Please find attached an electronic version of a letter from Mayor Tim Goodwin (Folly Beach) that will also arrive via 
US mail. We would be honored if you would join us during our annual meeting later this year at the Isle of Palms, on 
Oct 6.
Thank you for your consideration,

Nicole Elko, Ph.D.
Executive Director, SC Beach Advocates 
www.scbeaches.org
(843) 371-7082
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